Chromata Lagoon Informal Meeting – Saturday 6 February 2010
1. Owners present

 There were 15 owners present at the meeting which was kindly held at the home of Ron and Shelley in Feltham.
Those present were:

A block – Andy, Alex, Tom & Ruth, Carol & partner.
B block – Dave & Margaret, Sam & Andy, Annie & George.

F block – Jackie
G Block - Shelley & Ron

Kevin and Pat were also in attendance via Skype.   
2. Apologies:

Apologies were received from:

Rosemary Berger, Heather & Roger (G6), Steve & Sue Lawson, Alex & Fiona (E6/A24), Jo Kennard and the Treasurer, Avramis who was on a Training Course.

Nothing had been heard from the Vice Chair.

3. Minutes of meeting held 5th December 2009

Shelley asked if there were any comments on the minutes of the meeting that was held in Cyprus on 5 December 2009.
One of the concerns was regarding the bank account which had since been opened by the Committee.   It was pointed out that according to one Cypriot law; a committee is not legally recognised until such time as the Title Deeds are received. The fact that the committee are asking members to pay their maintenance monies direct to this account raised concern.  It was confirmed at this point that the other reason for opening a bank account would be to hold funds for additional repairs. Kevin updated on the legal situation, as explained by the lawyer in the past, it is clear the law is not clear!  Some of the owners present agreed they would be prepared to pay a percentage towards a lawyer, although it was agreed probably not all owners would contribute to this all would benefit.

Owners wanted confirmation why the snagging was not underway and what the problems were. Kevin pointed out that the original snagging list had been raised by the interim committee who had also made little progress getting it resolved, possibly due to the same reasons below. 
Kevin went on to explain in depth the problems he has been having with Masterfix and Giovani.    Masterfix are saying the snagging is Giovani’s problem and Giovani are saying it is Masterfix’s problem.  He has been to see Marios at Masterfix on numerous occasions but unfortunately Marios has not been forthcoming on any of the snagging issues and as a result no progress has been made.  Kevin also gave an update on the street lighting which despite his best efforts had still not been resolved – again a case of being passed from one person to another to another and no one being responsible.

The Chair confirmed she had requested an up to date figure on the Annual Form of Reporting for the whole of 2009, for this meeting.  Mario advised that so far only up to week 38 was available and that the complete document should be available in 2-3 weeks. It was noted that no report for 2008 has ever been received.   
Everyone was in agreement that the complex is well cleaned, but the gardens had not been touched for some time and the pool area is quite dangerous with the lifting of tiles.    One owner stated the complex would not be allowed to be run down – but that owner had not been on the site for two years and would be advised to look at the snagging list attached to Chromata website. Also we were all concerned about keys to the disabled toilets as visitors  have to give 2 week’s notice to Masterfix before they will issue a key, it is also believed the toilet in G block is not completed. 
One owner suggested that the committee had not been giving owners enough information about what was being done.  The Chair was disappointed by this suggestion and replied that every owner had been contacted every time there is a meeting, including all Cypriot owners and one telephoned personally by her.  Kevin had posted notices at Chromata and put them in every letter box.  All owners were invited to take part in meetings either by raising questions in advance or being on Skype for the meeting.  Minutes are posted on the website. The Chair herself had answered every single email the committee had received and spent many a Saturday composing agendas, reading emails and sending emails out.  She advised owners present she had tried to raise a news letter before Christmas and received no input from any of the Block Representatives.  Anyone visiting the site is invited to send comments and observations to the committee.  It was also suggested a meeting should have been held in England at an earlier date – and again the Chair felt this an unhelpful observation especially as no one else had offered up their home, or any where else for that matter, for this meeting.  
It was suggested that another meeting be held in Cyprus and that Marios from Masterfix and Stavros from Giovani  both be invited to attend so that the matter of snagging can be discussed amicably  and that it is fair that  both parties be put in the picture, Kevin said that he would contact them and let us know of the outcome.
Although it was agreed amongst the owners that they are not 100%  happy with the way we are being treated by Masterfix, we think it is too late in the day to make alternative arrangements.   We have to wait until the outcome of the proposed meeting to see what Masterfix and Giovani come up with. A number of owners present confirmed that they had had hostel dealings with Marios making it difficult to communicate with Masterfix.
We then went to the subject of maintenance charges.   Masterfix had written to all members to say fees are due by the end of February.   All members present were worried that should half of the members pay into the committee’s bank account and the other half pay Masterfix, then chaos is going to happen.   As we have until the end of February to pay fees, it was felt that a letter should be written to all owners to hold off paying their fees, if not already paid, until such time as the snagging dispute has been resolved.  Andy Parsonage offered to write this letter to owners – Chair to email out.
Kevin offered to write the letter to Masterfix advising them of this action, this was agreed by owners present, Chair to email out.
Unfortunately due to the meeting carrying on until after 5 questions from individual owners were not addressed – but it is hoped the answers are mainly covered in these notes.

At the end of the meeting Kevin and Shelley were both thanked for all the hard work they were doing on our behalf.   We all felt that Shelley should have more support from her Vice Chair. Pat Porter also advised that both Avramis and Kevin had spent a lot of time on behalf of owners since the committee had been formed and thanked them.
Thanks to Shelley and Ron for inviting us to their home and making us so welcome.

A Note from the Chair
Thanks to Annie for putting together these notes which I and Kevin have added too – it was an incredibly long meeting – which was sometimes difficult to keep up with. So if any thing has been left out, and you were present, and you want notes added to this let us know – it’s not too late to add to these notes and I will happily circulate to all owners your contribution.
I would like to reconfirm to all owners that your input is welcomed at any time – please do email us and work with us to make our investment a good one.  

A big thanks to all the Committee we should be proud of how much we have achieved up to now.  We all have lives away from Chromata including full time jobs and families to prioritise.  Due to these other commitments it must be recognised that things can take time to progress.  Our communication is good and we are all doing a good job in what can be a thankless climate – pat on back to us all!  
Any owner who would like to be involved your support would be valued now and at the Annual General Meeting which will be held in August when the Chair will be at Chromata (on her holiday – please note!!!!). I am advising you now that at that meeting elections will be held for Committee Members and new faces will be needed.  I will endeavour to get notice of this meeting out as early as possible.
Shelley Crozier (G3)

Chair – Chromata Lagoon Committee
